
From: cliff jarrell <cliffjarrell@yahoo.co.uk>  
Sent: Wednesday, December 29, 2021 9:34 AM 
 

• Dear Br. Keller, 
 
Thank you once again for your letter and all the love that was sent with it. We treasure the kindness 
you have shown us over time and we look forward to more time of work and fellowship. 
 
We rejoice with you as you start a new chapter of service, focusing more on your family. I thank you for 
the great labor of love you have exerted towards the family at North West and your leadership in 
missions, especially as it pertains to us. Only you and your family and the Lord know the full extent of 
your service. I know the Lord will continue to richly bless you. 
 
I appreciated your questions. Let me briefly mention a few of the high points in reply. In answer to the 
first point: What blessings did you receive in 2021? , The list is as limitless as His Mercy. To have 
survived one of the most difficult periods of our lives is indeed a great testament to His providence. 
We’ve had more sickness than ever before, yet we are alive to see the end of the year. We did not have 
some of the resources we have had before but we end the year with the pantry full and blessings to 
share. We have had over the year opportunity to show love to many, sharing God’s Word and love with 
those often over looked. We have had to rearrange many things in our lives due to new government 
regulations, but the family has made difficult changes and survived. Our lives are a constant testimony 
to His care and provision. Thank you for allowing Him to use you in such a powerful way to many here. 
Your fellowship is counted among the greatest blessings we have enjoyed this year. 
 
We constantly struggle with the second question: Where do you see your Mission in 2022? Where is 
God leading you? . We want to be where God wants us to be, doing what He wants us to do. We yearn 
to do more in a wider arena yet we feel reluctant to leave the children in our home and the field we 
have labored in for 29 years. We do hope to be more evangelistic, more educative and more 
encouraging and we have some ideas and goals in this regard.  
 
The third question means so much to me:  How can we walk alongside you in this Mission? The road 
we are traveling seems so long and lonely at times. To be reminded that there are those who wish to 
join us on this journey means so much. Thank you. Our greatest need is prayer. Please continue to pray 
for us and we know He will listen and answer. Your financial support has been helped sustain us and 
keep us active here. We are considering how to grow in the areas we mentioned above and one 
possibility is to have a local brother come and take up some of the load, especially in house to house 
teaching.  
 
Again let me say how much we appreciate you personally and the congregation you have shepherded 
for some time. Please extend our warmest thanks and greetings.  
 
God bless, 
Cliff and Nkiru  


